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Now I am a novice when it comes to being a reporter but I think I have pieced this together 

well enough for publication. 

President Jim was in a somber mood near the end of the meeting tonight, I think he was 

concentrating on his report to his superiors in District 9465.  Jim was making sure to write 

everything down while it was still fresh in his mind, a very good habit for a President.. 

The events unfolded something like this…. 

 

A FUNNY THING HAPPENED AT THE ROSE 

TONIGHT! 

http://www.rotarysouthbunbury.org


Some unusual behaviour was noticed during the week-

ly meeting, intoxicating liquid substances were seen 

changing hands for a fee. 

 

Law enforcement officers were called to investigate. 

Before you could cry “wolf” there was one in the room! 

This reporter was so scared he could not hold the camera still. 

 

The DOG SQUAD was in the Rose Hotel and the dog was bark-

ing mad. 

 

 

A quick talking and diplomatic Rod  Downe soon reassured the 

policeman that there had been a misunderstanding, the prem-

ises were licenced and most of our members are well over 

18yrs of age. 

Rod is Membership Director and so 

he did what needed to be done… 

He asked the policeman to join us 

Not necessarily as a member you see 

but as a guest speaker. 



Constable Jake Carruthers and his GP (General Policing) police dog  

Geoffrey did spend time with us. 

Jake was our guest speaker for the evening and delivered a very 

interesting talk and then answered the many questions asked by 

animated  members. 

Thank you to Const. Jake for sharing your time with us.   

Remember that there is a sundowner  

on Friday 25th July at 6 pm in the evening  

at President Jim’s home at 30 Tuart Street  

All members and partners are welcome. 

Parking is limited in Tuart street but there are more parking bays on 

the slip road off Picton Crescent. 

SUNDOWNER  ON FRIDAY 

Next weeks meeting is a PARTNER’S EVENING 

We have an exciting  keynote speaker  

Margaret Watroba 

 

The evening will be  one to be remembered 

Be There! 

Register online before Tuesday evening. 

 

KEYNOTE SPEAKER EVENT 

The Nominating Committee seeking the best candidate for 

The position of 

Rotary International Director representing Zone 7 & 8  

has requested that Australian Rotary Clubs recommend 

candidates for the position for the term July 2016 to June 

2018. 

South Bunbury Rotary Club, through President  Jim 

Stephen, has proposed  that our member, Past President 

and Past District Governor Dr Zaki Dorkham be considered 

by the Nominating Committee.  

RI DIRECTOR  

Please notify Sgt. Turk Ellis of all activities that can be regarded as Makeups 

so that these can be officially recorded. 

MAKEUPS 



Members Duties July 30th Aug 6th 

Host and Grace Rob Geldert Rob Geldert 

Properties David Miles David Miles 

Properties Neil Sinclair Neil Sinclair 

Reception Cedric Getley Cedric Getley 

Reception Harriet Farquhar Harriet Farquhar 

Introduction Zaki Dorkham Zaki Dorkham 

Thanks John Gray John Gray 

Ticket sales Bruce Lynch Bruce Lynch 

Fines Roger Veen Roger Veen 

Raffle spinner Ray Jordan Ray Jordan 

Member’s speaking   

Getting back to the main story of the evening—the one about suspicious activities and police presence at the Rose Hotel. 

It turns out there probably was some mischief on the go. The trickery happened in full view. 

“Honest Ray” was spinning the wheel for the raffle as usual. He pulls out the first number and presents a bottle of wine and a “mystery 

prize” to Rob Geldert. Then the really  unlikely turn of events unfolds.  The second number drawn belongs to Anita de Wet, she gets a 

bottle of white for herself, “Honest” Ray then draws the  third number which again, matches one of Anita’s ticket and hello she wins 

the Jackpot! OK so you can be lucky, but, “Honest” Ray then pulls out the fourth number and would you believe it—it is also one of 

Anita’s numbers , a trifecta, so she gets the last bottle of wine. Two bottles of wine and one jackpot on three consecutively drawn tick-

ets….come on….!  

No wonder Anita is smiling and President Jim is having difficulty finding words for his report. Perhaps we should have the police back. 


